
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

August 25th, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Miller, Heide, Moyle, Reese and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the July regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Miller, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Holly Rivest, a local resident and pickle ball enthusiast, was on hand to explain the sport and the need for local venues. She encouraged the Council to look at the tennis courts and skateboard park in the village park for possible updates to make them viable places to play.

She had previously presented to the Lake Linden DDA and after a brief discussion the Council said that in September, a joint committee of the DDA and Council would be meeting to begin a comprehensive review and preparation process for a large grant application in the spring.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over several footnotes added to the report. After a lengthy discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  206,262.84
 Water Fund

    
 $    27,012.09
Major Streets Fund

$         424.45
Local Streets Fund

$         645.68
 Municipal Streets    
 $    49,415.10
Sanitation Fund

$      3,794.36
TOTAL

          $   287,445.36
Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Codere, Miller, Hoffman, Reese, Moyle and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a quote and letter of engagement from Susan Sanford, a CPA from Traverse City, in response to the Clerk’s solicitation for services.  Poirier said it was the only one received but that she had been recommended by several people he had spoken to about her.  

There was a discussion regarding the submission, including a bit of concern that she was in Traverse City but Poirier explained that she actually did several other local entities and was quite familiar with the area.  He said he had spoken with her in person and believed she would be a good selection and recommended her for approval.   There was a brief discussion, followed by a motion by Trustee Reese. Trustee Heide offered conditional support provided that several points in the agreement be reviewed for a more Village-friendly position. Reese reiterated his motion without conditions and support was offered by Trustee Codere. Poll vote: Yes; Reese, Codere, Hoffman, Miller, Moyle and Schuldt. No; Heide. The motion was carried.  
Poirier introduced a draft of a letter committing to match funding from Rural Development for a new police vehicle through the Community Facilities program should the award be granted.  Poirier said he had initially been told that there would be no more funding for this fiscal year but on Tuesday got an email from the USDA asking to get the remainder of the information in by Friday.  After a review of the letter, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Miller to commit to the funds to complete the purchase should it be awarded and authorize the submission of the letter. Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Miller, Moyle, Heide, Reese, Codere and Hoffman. No: None. Motion was carried.
Poirier said he just received the quote for the package insurance from the Hannula Agency. However, there were some changes that needed to be made to the equipment schedule so he would get those made and have it for approval at the next meeting.

Poirier said he received a call from Mary Isola at torch lake Township asking if the Village would consider renting the bucket truck to take down the veteran banners in Hubbell.  After a discussion the Council agreed to provide the truck but that Village DPW employees should operate it.

Poirier said that the vacant crossing guard position had been advertised for a few weeks but no response had been received and he was doubtful about filling the job. He said Chief Rosemurgy and he had agreed to a tentative plan to share the duties until a candidate could be hired.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. Chief Rosemurgy had a comment about the crossing guard but that had been covered under correspondence.  A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
No report.
Public Works Report:

There was no public works report but Poirier went over a few items such as the progress of the CDL for Scott Heikkinen, the progress on the dock project and the repairs on the loader and prep for winter.

Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Pummill gave a brief report which included possible Calumet Street upgrades, tree renewal near the park and a status report on the Farmer’s Market.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier introduced a spreadsheet outlining revenue and expenses in the sanitation fund for the previous four years. He said the current supply of garbage bags was running out and a decision on a new form of collection needed to be reviewed as the bags were now unavailable through regular vendors.

There was a lengthy discussion about the possible alternatives. After the debate Poirier said he would get costs on alternatives to the bags for review.

Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

Poirier said that the work on the marina project was essentially complete and that a meeting with Traverse Engineering would be held to finalize the reporting to the DNR.

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


In response to a question regarding the Sewage Authority’s upcoming capital project, Trustee Heide said drawings were available at the Schoolcraft Township office for review. 
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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